Council Meeting
September 1, 2020
6:00 p.m.

REMOTE MEETING- The regular council meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Willey. C.M. Cox, C.M. Dodd,
C.M. Milanowski, and C.M. Henderson were present. Mayor Willey, Clerk/Treasurer Oster, Attorney Unzelman, and
Water/Sewer Superintendent Petersen were present. There were 8 citizens present. Council seat #2 is vacant.

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Cox to approve the agenda. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Henderson to approve the minutes. Motion passed
unanimously.

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Cox to approve Blanket Voucher #202017 for Claim #'s
19566-19580 in the amount of $36,933.14 and Payroll #'s 19555-19565 in the amount of $22,077.40 for a Grand Total of
$59,010.54. Motion passed unanimously.

There were no Purchase orders

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Cox to stand by their previous decision on Aug. 18
regarding Acct# 1362 for water overage. Motion passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business
NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Dodd to accept letters of interest to fill vacant council
seat until September 15%, 2020. Letters of interest can be mailed, put in the drop box at Town Hall, or emailed to
peellclerk@centurytel.net. Motion passed unanimously.

CITIZEN INPUT

Deborah Steele wanted clarification from the council as to why there was a no parking sign placed in front of her home.
She was informed that council had made a decision to reclaim the planter strips along 4™ Ave and to no longer allow
parking there.

Nancy Stetson asked why the Marshal was not patrolling 4™ Ave for speeding. The Mayor stated he would speak with
the Marshal to patrol that area more often.

COUNCIL TIME

C.M. Henderson asked about the police vehicle decals, Clerk/Treasurer Oster told her they should ship by 9/30. She also
noted that a light for the flag pole at Memorial Park would be $30.00 on Amazon.

C.M. Cox noted that the council has to follow the ordinances that are currently on the books and they are responsible
for any changes that need to be made.

C.M. Milanowski just wanted to send her best to former C.M. Montgomery as she battles her iliness and thanked her for
all her years on the council and volunteering in the community!

ADJOURN

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Cox to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m. Motion passed
unanimously.



